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                                                 900 Commerce Drive                                                                           Phone: (518) 489-1377

                                                          Clifton Park, NY 12065                                                                        Fax: (518) 453-9284
                                                                                                           www.smartlu83.org
September 2021 SMART 83 Newsletter
Our next regular meeting will be held on
 Thursday, September 16, 2021 at 5pm EST.

Location: 900 Commerce Drive, Clifton, Park, NY 12065.
Due to the up-tick in COVID, we may have to move the regular meetings back into the large shop area.

The Roll–over raffle is currently $1,275.00.
Work is very busy at this time and looks good for the future. If you are aware of anyone interested in joining SMART Local 83 please have them contact our office or apply to the apprenticeship program on our web site at: www.smartlu83.org. We have also been trying to contact those on the out-of-work list. Please be aware those who were offered and turned down work or have not returned our calls may not be eligible for SASMI underemployment benefits. (*The last date to submit your 2021A SASMI application will be 9/17/21) In addition, if you are collecting NYS unemployment and have turned down work you may lose those benefits. Enhanced Federal COVID unemployment expires September 5th, 2021.
One of our financial trustee’s will be stepping down at the end of September 2021. We will be holding an election at an upcoming meeting to fill this position.  Please look at Article 12 for rules and qualifications to run.

As you may be aware our Building Trades contract expires May 31, 2022. We are looking for input by the Building Trade members on some of the items you feel should be addressed during these contract negotiations. Please be constructive in your response, if you send anything derogatory in writing be aware that charges may be filed. We want to look for positive items that will help advance our wages and benefits. Please email your input to Business Agent John Shustz email at: jshustz@smartlu83.org
From the desk of Business Representative John Shustz:

I have been working with P/BM Frank Maguire and Organizer Phil Stenglein since starting my position as Business Agent for SMART Local 83. I will be out and about visiting those union job sites that I know we have and have clearance to get on site. I am asking any member to send me information on job sites you would like me to visit. If I need clearance maybe the stewards or safety director can get me into those sites. In addition, if you see any non-union site you would like me to visit please give me the name and location. You can send that information to my email address at: jshustz@smartlu83.org.
From JATC Coordinator Larry Warzek:

A reminder to all those who hold welding certifications, there is a new update form you will need to complete in order to retain your certifications. The form is available on the Local 83 web site www.smartlu83.org. I have also updated the list of welding certification due dates, they are under the “Training and Education” tab. Be sure to send your completed form to me for review and I will forward it on to Scott Demers, our current ITI-CWI from SMART Local 63.
The SMART Local 83 ANNUAL STEAK BAKE was a great success. We had 106 attend and the weather turned out excellent. I want to thank the members, their families and friends who attended and hope you all had a great time. I want to give a special thanks to those members who volunteered their time during the steak bake to assist selling the raffles, as well as, run the tournament events. 
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21st Annual SMART Local 83 GOLF OUTING  
We are holding our annual golf outing on Saturday September 18, 2021 
at Fairways of Halfmoon, Mechanicville, NY. 
Sign-up forms are included in this newsletter.
We hope you  will be able to join us. There will be lunch at the turn and prizes for 1st, 2nd & 3rd place teams, as well as prizes for winners of the longest drive holes and closest to the pin holes.  Additional prizes that were donated by our sponsors will be given out at end of outing to those who attend.

The members at the June 2021 Regular meeting voted to reimburse any SMART Local 83 member who attends either the 2021 Steak Bake or the 2021 Golf Outing (not both). You must pay in advance and sign in to either event when you attend.
Fraternally,
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Francis Maguire
President/Business Manager
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Montgomery - Rensselaer – Saratoga - Schenectady – Schoharie - Warren - Washington

